
JOINT MEETING  
OF THE 

SPECIAL SUBCOMMITTEES  
OF THE 

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON GENERAL LAWS 
AND THE 

SENATE COMMITTEE ON REHABILITATION AND SOCIAL SERVICES 
STUDYING 

CERTAIN ABC ISSUES 
 

Tuesday, July 29, 2008  10:00 a.m. 
House Room D   General Assembly Building 

 
SUGGESTED AGENDA 

1. Call to order. 

2. Presentation by Curtis Coleburn, ABC Board: 

• Recent regulatory changes. 

• Specific challenges for ABC Board related to retail licensees. 

• Other states laws related to food and dollar sale requirements. 

3. Retail on-premises licenses; appropriateness of imposition of food 

requirement for all retail licensees.  

• New licensing category--"Limited Service License" that would include 
day spa, meal assembly kitchen, certain annual banquet, and museums 
licenses, where service of alcoholic beverages to patrons is incidental to 
the main business activity of the licensee.  

 
• Limited Service Licenses must have food available when alcoholic 

beverages are served as part of the requirements for the license. 
 

• Review of draft language re same. 

4. Public Comment. 

5. Other Business. 

6. Schedule future meeting dates. 

7. Adjournment. 
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# 

 
House Membership 

 Delegate Terrie Suit, Chair   Delegate Tom Gear, Vice-chair 
 Delegate Dave Albo    Delegate Tommy Wright 
 Delegate John Cosgrove   Delegate Watkins Abbitt 
 Delegate Danny Bowling   Delegate Charles Carrico  
 Delegate Edward Scott    Delegate Jackson Miller  
 Delegate Rosalyn Dance   Delegate David Bulova 

 

Senate Membership 
 Senator Toddy Puller, Chair   Senator Y.B. Miller 
 Senator Frank Wagner   Senator Mark Herring 
 Senator Robert Hurt 
 

 

Staff 
Maria J.K. Everett, Senior Attorney,  

Patrick Cushing, Staff Attorney 
Division of Legislative Services 

Christine McCormick, House Committee Operations 
Emily O'Brion, Senate Committee Operations 

 

To assist us in providing Internet dissemination of materials, presenters to the special subcommittee are 
requested to submit written comments and handouts in electronic format by (i) e-mail to staff prior to meetings 
or (ii) diskette furnished to staff at meetings.  Presenters are also requested to bring 20 copies of their remarks 
or handouts to meetings.  These copies will be provided to special subcommittee members and the public.   
E-mail: meverett@leg.state.va.us or pcushing@leg.state.va.us.
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